
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

CERTIFIED MAIL: RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED (9489 0090 0027 6226 5199 26) 
 

September 10, 2020 
Rick Ferguson, President 
Southwest Equity Investments, LLC  
Saddle Ranch Subdivision WWTP 
P.O. Box 23070 
Little Rock, AR 72221 
 
Re:   NPDES Permit Number AR0053210, State Construction Permit No. AR0053210C  

AFIN 60-05010 
 
Dear Mr. Ferguson: 
 
The application for issuance of an NPDES permit and a State Construction Permit was received on September 
2, 2020. In accordance with Division policy, your application has been reviewed and determined to be 
incomplete. Please complete the following: 
 
1. ADEQ Form 1 

a. The design flow must be listed in Section A.14. 
b. Section B.5 must list how the samples are taken, not where. 
c. Section B.7 should include an estimate of the population, not just the number of homes. 
d. Section H requires submittal of design calculations, plans, and specifications which have been signed 

and stamped by a P.E. registered in the State of Arkansas.  The Division understands that the proposed 
WWTP was previously used at another facility.  However, it must still undergo the same review 
process as other WWTP.  If the documents were not created by the consulting engineer, they may sign 
and stamp a statement saying that they have reviewed the documents and that the documents are in 
accordance with good engineering practices, etc. 

2. EPA Form 2E must be completed and submitted. 
3. A map or aerial photograph showing the distance between the boundary of the subdivision and the Little 

Rock city limits must be submitted. 
 
These forms must be completed and received by the Department no later than fourteen (14) days from the date 
of this letter. Failure to submit the required information will result in your application being placed in an 
inactive status. Upon receipt of the information requested, your application will be determined to be complete, 
and processing of your issuance application will begin.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If there are any questions concerning this submittal, please 
contact Faizan Khan by email at Faizan Khan@adeq.state.ar.us or at (501) 682-682-0670.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Loretta Carstens, P.E., Engineer 
NPDES Permits, Office of Water Quality 
Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 
 
cc: Brad Wingfield, P.E., PMI (bwingfield@pmico.com)  


